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ZONTA Club of Roma

Club Number 1432

Chartered 26 August 1993

P. O. Box 1003, Roma, Q
4455

Newsletter – March 2009

Dear Members 

March has been a very busy month with our club hosting IWD and flying the Zonta flag at the recent Shannon Noll concert with our drinks and food stall.
IWD was very successful with over 80 women enjoying breakfast at Explorers Inn and listening to Sally Warriner our guest speaker. Sally left us in awe of her as she spoke of her work in central Africa with Medecins sans Frontieres. This presentation gave us as a Zonta club much food for thought as to future projects for consideration.

Following tradition after the breakfast members delivered yellow roses to residents of Westhaven, Roma Hospital and Pinaroo. Clients of Spiritus Blue Care and MOW also received roses and the feedback was wonderful. Thank you very much to Lesley Dillon and her band of willing workers - this was once again a great event.
The Shannon Noll concert was well attended and there was evidence of Roma Zontians rocking to his music. It was a good fund raiser and a great opportunity for members to interact at a very social level – thank you to those who contributed and helped on the night.

Recently a survey was given out to members – A Zonta Club health check, so far there has been a limited response. If you did not receive this survey please let me know and I will give you one. The aim is to ascertain relevant information from members so that we can as a club move forward into the new Zonta year -understanding why we are in the club and how we as individuals can contribute but also what the expectations of each member is so that these can be matched in the club.

The budget for the next year will be presented and as the Club is in a very healthy financial situation we have been able to fund many very worthy causes. Focussing 
on Z projects is important and this is a policy which we will revisit regularly.

As hosts of the Area 4 meeting in April we will have the opportunity to meet many other people and to show case our club, area and district. The committee is working hard to ensure that this meeting will be very useful and fun and we are looking forward to seeing everyone there. This is a great opportunity to attend an area meeting without having to travel too far so please mark it in your diaries and come and learn and enjoy an empowering weekend.

Thought for March 

The future belongs to those who believe in the beauty of their dreams

Eleanor Rooseveldt

Look forward to seeing you all on the 23rd at the dinner meeting.

Yours in Zonta.
Heather Hall

President.


The Shannon Noll concert was well attended by Zontians to serve drinks and food. We trialled different types of food and from this we now have a better understanding of what to serve at future concerts. Thank you to all the members who worked on the evening.

Easter is not far away and we will be selling drinks and left over chips on Saturday morning in the Country Market area. Could you let me know if you can help on the stall.
Jill Sabine

Chairperson Finance & Fundraising Committee

We did not meet this month as I was returning from holidays. As we will be in new committees next month (I think) I thank my committee members for their input and their company at the lunch meetings.

We will induct Susan Ryden as a new member at Changeover 30 May. I have been in contact with another lady who would like to join so I will start the membership process.

We have said farewell to Jo and Gill and with 4 members on leave of absence the Club has 27 active members. If you have any nominees to join our Club please let me know as this can be a starting point for the new OMC committee.

Don’t forget to pay $150 membership fee for the new Zontian year at or by Tuesday’s dinner meeting.
Cheers
Judith Harland 
Chairperson OMC Committee

Chairperson OMC Committee
There was no meeting this month due to all the work put into International Women’s Day.  I thank all the Zontians who worked in the lead-up and on the day.  Sally Warriner was very well accepted.

Lesley Dillon

Chairperson Status of Women Committee

· 24th March – dinner meeting

· 28th 31st of March & 1st April – Roma Gun Club - helpers for dinners

· 10/11/12th April 2009 – Easter In The Country   

· 18th / 19th April 2009 – Area Workshop

· 16th May 2009 – Birthing Kits

· 30th May 2009 – Change Over
· 12th September 2009 – Food & Fire Fest    

	duty
	zontian
	date

	Blessing
	Frances Harvey
	24th March

	Objects
	Vicki Beitz
	24th March

	Raffle
	Suzie Ferrier
	24th March

	Meals On Wheels
	Betty Bates
	25th March


Please let Lesley Dillon know if you will not be attending the meeting on Tuesday. 46224549……..…46223122
In the absence of an apology, an invoice for $15 will be sent to non-attending members to cover the cost of their meal.
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Zonta International


 is a worldwide service organization of executives in business and the professions working together to advance the status of women.





MARCH ROSTER


Reminder – If you are unable to do your rostered task, please arrange a swap.





Zonta Dates to Remember





District Governor: Vicki Varthas		Area Director: Robyn Burton-Ree		








	Area Director: Ans Van Erp
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